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What is in this for local councils?





With National Apprenticeship Week approaching (14-18 March), local councils with full-time capacity might wish to consider the opportunities presented by employing an apprentice. Government has made a commitment of 3 million new apprenticeships starting in England between 2015 and 2020. Apprenticeships are full-time paid jobs which incorporate on and off the job training. A successful apprentice will receive a nationally recognised qualification on the completion of their contract.





LAIS1386 reminds councils of the minimum apprentice pay rates which are considerably lower than the National Minimum Wage rate for other categories of worker. Apprentices aged 16 to 19 (or 19 or over who are in the first year of apprenticeship) can be paid £3.30 per hour. Councils will gain a low-cost employee and would be helping them to enter the job market and gain valuable work-based experience and new skills to kick-start their career.





Councils must be able to offer the apprentice an opportunity to:


Work with experienced staff


Learn job-specific skills


Study for a work-based qualification during their working week, e.g. at a college or training organisation





Councils would need to plan appropriate work for them, usually for 30 hours a week, for at least a 12-month commitment and would release them to training for the remaining day per week. ‘Business Administration’, covering office and customer service skills, is a common apprenticeship among community, local authority and not-for-profit organisations but there are other frameworks which might be of interest to councils, such as the arts and catering. 





Interested councils must register with the National Apprenticeship Service and identify an appropriate training organisation, for all of which online help and advice is available. Local support is also often available through a principal local authority. 





Councils should also note that not only is the cost of employing apprentices low but there is also funding available to help meet the commitment to that minimum wage payment. Councils can apply for grants of £1,500 for each of up to 5 apprentices, which might be available:


For employers with less than 50 employees


In relation to apprentices aged 16 to 24





Councils can also apply for funding to cover the costs of the apprentice’s qualification, which is usually paid to the training organisation. The funding varies but can be all of the course costs up to advanced level apprenticeship qualifications for 16-18 year olds, half the costs for those aged 19 to 23 and, potentially, only a contribution for older apprentices.
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Advice about apprentices can be found at � HYPERLINK "http://www.apprenticeships.gov.uk/" �http://www.apprenticeships.gov.uk/� � HYPERLINK "https://www.gov.uk/apply-apprenticeship" �https://www.gov.uk/apply-apprenticeship� 


The National Apprenticeship Helpdesk can be contacted at � HYPERLINK "mailto:nationalhelpdesk@findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk" �nationalhelpdesk@findapprenticeship.service.gov.uk�  �Telephone: 0800 015 0400 


Information about National Apprenticeship Week can be found at � HYPERLINK "https://www.gov.uk/government/topical-events/national-apprenticeship-week-2016" �https://www.gov.uk/government/topical-events/national-apprenticeship-week-2016� 


LAIS documents are available through your local affiliated Association
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